
 

 

 

To:  Vail Town Council 

From:  Department of Public Works 

Date:  August 16, 2016  

Subject: Slifer Square Repairs Project – Design Contract Award 

 

I. SUMMARY 

 

Slifer Square Repairs project includes water quality improvements, storm sewer repairs, 
snowmelt main replacement and reconstruction of the fountain. 
 
The Town issued a Request for Proposals in July for the design of this project.  Three 
proposals were received, Brightview Design Group, Zehren and Associates and Norris 
Design.  After a thorough review of the proposals, staff recommends awarding the 
design contract to Brightview Design Group, in the amount of $108,315.00.  This is 
within the design phase budget. 

 
The project is scheduled for a spring/fall 2017 construction. 
 

II. STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 

Staff recommends the Town Council authorize the Town Manager to enter into an 
agreement, in a format approved by the Town Attorney, with Brightview Design Group in 
an amount not to exceed $108,315.00. 
 


